Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – December 11, 2024

Call to Order – At 1656 by M. Baker
Roll Call – J. Myers, L. Annis, M. Baker, B. Burr  (J. Myers departed early at 1734hrs)
Additions to the Agenda - None.
Comments from the Floor - None
Approval of the November Minutes.

L. Annus moved to accept the November 2024 minutes.  J. Myers seconded the motion.  No discussion. Motion passed unanimously.
Correspondence.  SDAO has offered a single no-cost conference registration February 7-9, 2025 in Bend at Riverhouse on the Deschutes. This includes every Special District and is not exclusive to fire. 
Unfinished Business.

Proposed Tax Levy
Chief Dragt shared a spreadsheet with the Board reflecting multiple scenarios around requesting a Levy from the Lowell District.  He noted that cash flow has reduced dramatically over the last years becoming more extreme in November 2024 when the district was left with $14,000 in cash assets while waiting for tax receipts to arrive.
Chief Dragt reviewed the actual revenue and expenditures historically and compared them with the cash required to operate the district. He shared that for 2025 Lowell Fire District would require an additional $259,000 to continue operations seamlessly from June-November at which time tax receipts arrive.

Without that influx of cash, the District will be unable to meet their obligations or fulfil their mission.

The Board discussed funding options and models to allow the district to continue their public service at its current level.  Chief noted tax receipts were originally intended to pay for the purchase and maintenance of building, trucks and equipment.  As the availability of volunteers has reduced, the District (in alignment with other volunteer departments) has moved toward providing coverage with paid employees.  The tax rate is insufficient to maintain operations now that it is covering both operations and payroll.
There is a series of stakeholder meeting planned over the next weeks to solicit 40-50 community members’ feedback on this proposed levy.
The Board and Chief discussed the appropriate amount at which to request a levy for to ensure the district has adequate funding to provide services and to place the least amount of fiscal burden on the community.

Via voice consensus the Board agreed to continue pursuing the levy with stakeholder meetings and for the Chief to continue the discussion with the Board.

Treasurers Report
Chief Dragt reported tax income of $413k has been received to-date.  He noted that the required PERS submissions are estimated at $7k monthly currently and continue to rise.  Chief noted we had additional grant money in our budget within communication equipment which shows in both revenue and expenses.  The Chief reported other revenue and expenditures align with our budgeted amounts.
B. Burr moved to pay the bills.  L. Annis seconded the motion. No discussion. Motion passed unanimously.
New Business
None.
Chief’s Update
Fire Academy is underway with a total of 5 attending. Chief reminded the Board the District’s Holiday Dinner will be next Saturday.
Calls for November.  

34 calls total – 8 Motor Vehicle Accidents, 18 Medical, 2 Hazardous Conditions, 2 Assist PD, 2 Unauthorized Burning.

Board Comments 
None
Next Meeting, Next Meeting January 8, 2025 @ 1700 hrs.
Adjourned –1744 hrs.
